DISTRICT OFFICE 1478 WILLIAMSBRIDGE ROAD BRONX, NY 10461 (718) 931-1721 FAX: (718) 931-1605

CITY HALL OFFICE 250 BROADWAY, SUITE 1847 NEW YORK, NY 10007 (212) 788-7375 FAX: (212) 442-2742



CHAIR SMALL BUSINESS

COMMITTEES

CONTRACTS

CULTURAL AFFAIRS, LIBRARIES,
AND INTERNATIONAL INTERGROUP RELATIONS

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT
HOUSING AND BUILDINGS
PARKS AND RECREATION

PUBLIC HOUSING

New York State Independent Redistricting Commission Bronx County Meeting Written Testimony

November 9, 2021

New York State Independent Redistricting Commission:

I am Councilman Mark Gjonaj representing District 13 and I am pleased to hear the redistricting proposals of our state and federal legislatures being discussed in a transparent and open forum.

With any redistricting discussion, the goal must be to keep communities of shared interest, culture, ethnicity, and any other commonality, together. These are our natural boundaries so to speak, and their efficacy as a political unit must not be altered. In solidarity, not division, they achieve the greatest opportunity at accurate and faithful representation.

As an elected official, we must do the bidding of the people who we represent. I urge you all to listen carefully to the testimony we are hearing today, carefully weighing their concerns and community-specific challenges, and in making final determinations on redistricting, ultimately address them. If our redistricting efforts are attuned to community input, we can achieve better representation at all levels of government.

After the Bronx County meeting, I reserve the right to follow up on the concerns, such as gerrymandering and community of interest division, that were brought up. Thank you.

Sincerely,

NYC Councilman Mark Gjonaj

District 13. Bronx

My